
From: Rob Rosenfeld
To: Skibo, Bobbie Jo
Cc: Sweet, Serena E; Amy Lewis; Loya, Wendy M; Boario, Sara D; Cohn, Steven M; Matthew Newman; Megan

Condon; Kuhns, Stephanie L
Subject: Heads Up: Coastal Plain SEIS Preliminary Draft Released Tomorrow!
Date: Friday, June 2, 2023 8:10:46 AM

Thank you Bobbie Jo for the email regarding the Coastal Plain Oil and Gas Leasing Program
Preliminary Draft SEIS. 

Can BLM / FWS get us the preliminary draft in a digital format please?

Thank you 

Rob
﻿

Hello Coastal Plain SEIS Cooperating Agencies,

On behalf of the joint lead agencies, BLM and FWS, we are pleased to let you
know that you will be receiving the Coastal Plain Oil and Gas Leasing Program
Preliminary Draft SEIS tomorrow, Friday, June 2nd. 

 

We wanted to give you a heads up to keep a look out for the email that will
provide the necessary instructions and resources for your review.

 

We understand that there was a desire for a longer review timeframe but in order
to maintain the schedule toward the completion of the SEIS, in time for a
2nd lease sale by December 2024, we must keep to a firm review schedule and
will need to receive input by 5pm Alaska Time on Friday, June 16th.  

 

Please note that there will be additional opportunities for cooperating agency
reviews during the following stages of the SEIS development process; including
the minimum 45-day public comment period and the Preliminary Final SEIS.  

 

Also note that the SEIS team is available, upon request, to meet with your entity
during this review timeframe. Ideal dates for us are June 5th and/or 6th. Please
reach out to request a session.

 

Thank you again for your involvement in the SEIS process. We look forward to
continuing this important work with all of you.



 

Sincerely,

The SEIS Team (Bobbie Jo, Serena, and Stephanie)

 

************************

Bobbie Jo Skibo, MS (she/her)

Coastal Plain SEIS Project Lead

Science Applications Program

US Fish and Wildlife Service

907-441-1539

 

 

 


